AMCCO BOARD MEETING

DEER CREEK LODGE 

MT. STERLING, OH 

SEPTEMBER 21, 2005

President Jackie Fugett called the meeting to order at 6:45 p.m.

ATTENDEES:
Jackie Fugett, Forest Park


Cindy Bitter, Upper Arlington

Marcia Soos, Shadyside


Janice Speicher, Dublin


Linda Lutts, Sharonville


Kathy Kaluger, St. Clairsville

Brenda Fisher, Montgomery

Karen Woodward, Gahanna

Jean Wurzbacher, Peninsula

Secretary Janice Speicher reviewed the meeting minutes from the board meeting held on June 24, 2005 at the Dublin Justice Center.  There were no additions or corrections.  Marcia Soos motioned to approve the minutes.  Jean Wurzbacher seconded the motion and the minutes were approved.

Treasurer Marcia Soos presented the treasurer’s report dated September 21, 2005.  The association has an ending checking account balance of $15,302.06 and an ending savings account balance of $10,402.72.  The board discussed the cancellation policy and Cindy Bitter suggested we include the policy on the registration form.  Kathy Kaluger motioned to approve the report with a second from Cindy Bitter.  The treasurer’s report was approved.

OLD BUSINESS:
Jean Wurzbacher will get the updated information from Marcia Soos at the beginning of the year and will have new directories printed.  She’ll contact the same printing company for the project.

Jackie Fugett discussed the website and distributed a website timeline.  She stated she contacted Yvette Yoder and the site is under construction and should be up and running by the end of October.  The cost will be $350.00.

Jackie Fugett brought an application she’ll submit to purchase a brick to commemorate the spring conference at Put-in-Bay.  The brick will be inscribed with “AMCCO, Spring Conference, April 21-22, 2005” and the cost is $100.00.  

NEW BUSINESS:
Marcia Soos and Kathy Kaluger will be at the registration desk tomorrow for the conference.  Janice Speicher asked them to please list those members who do not have the plastic nametags.  She brought paper write-on tags for those persons to use.  She’ll have new tags for the spring 2006 seminar.

Jackie Fugett reviewed the nominating committee/ballot.  Jackie shared a letter  from Tammy Kahler in which she thanked everyone, but she did not wish to be run for Vice President, and asked to be taken off the ballot.

The Kent State sponsored seminar is scheduled April 19, 2006 through April 21, 2006 at the Bertram Inn.  There are 125 rooms reserved at a rate of $85.00 per night.  After discussion, Cindy Bitter motioned to have the association supplement $50.00 of the registration fee per attendee.  Kathy Kaluger seconded the motion and the motion passed.  The brochure will be ready soon and there will be a banquet night for the awards.  Jackie Fugett mentioned Kent State has not yet replaced Dr. Tinnin.  Discussion followed regarding holding our conferences at different resorts around Ohio.  

Since Angie Zeleznik of the education committee has had contact with Louisiana regarding their Mayor’s courts, Jackie Fugett asked the association to donate to the Red Cross to benefit the Katrina hurricane survivors.  Cindy Bitter motioned for the association to donate $100.00 to the American Red Cross for the hurricane survivors.  Karen Woodward seconded and the motion passed.  Treasurer Marcia Soos will handle the details and will notify Angie so she may let her contact person know that a donation was made from the AMCCO.

Jackie Fugett discussed the set-up for when Chief Justice Thomas Moyer speaks tomorrow.  She’ll ask his preference for taking questions from the audience and she asked Janice Speicher to tape record his speech.  

Marcia Soos raised the question if it is acceptable to shred some of her old documents.  She has old registrations, etc and since she has been audited, the board decided she could destroy those records.  She will keep the 2004-2005 records.

Karen Woodward of the education committee mentioned the gifts for attendees to the spring 2006 conference would be a pen.  The gift for clerk certifications or re-certifications will be a business card holder.  She also said she has about twenty clocks left from the 2004 Kent State seminar she’ll put on the registration table for sale for $3.00.

Marcia Soos motioned to adjourn the meeting and the meeting was adjourned at 7:30 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Janice Speicher

Secretary

